

THE BRIMS TO BRAZIL



Dear Praying Friends,

January 30, 2023

Greetings in the name of the King of kings and Lord of lords! We praise and thank the Lord for what He has done the last months of 2022 and the first month of this new year.

The Sunday school ministry has been a tremendous blessing during this time. The teachers always seek to give a clear presentation of the gospel at the end of their lessons, but the last few months God has given fruit for their labor. God saved five children in the classroom, including one on Christmas Sunday! Two more girls were saved on a visit by their teacher. The Sunday school teachers held four Bible clubs in the month of December. Praise the Lord for the sixteen children who accepted Christ as their Saviour at these Bible clubs!

During this time, three other people accepted the Lord in Arembepe. Mario is eighty-three years old. He had been faithfully attending the adult Sunday school class and accepted Christ on a visit to his home. Quitéria is a lady who accepted Christ as a result of attending a wake and funeral of a member of our church. Vitoria Miriam is a fourteen-year teenage girl, who had been attending our Saturday night teen meeting. She came in last Saturday night and asked my wife Darla, "What do I need to do to become a Christian?" My wife shared the plan of salvation with her and she was saved that night. Praise and glorify the name of our great God with me for the salvation of these souls!!! I'm so thankful that our Lord saves people of all ages!

The church in Boquim, Sergipe, has started the construction on their church building. One interesting thing during this process is they reached a point where they had the money, but could not find someone to do the construction. We prayed for God to send this man to them. He did. A man who works in construction attended their services and accepted Christ as Saviour. Thank the Lord for this answer to prayer! Please pray for Henrique's spiritual growth. (See a video of this construction on our Facebook page, The Brims to Brazil.)

The church in Jacuipe has started up guitar lessons and teen meetings on Saturday. Through this, Eduardo, a fifteen-year-old teenager, accepted Christ in November. Some of the other teenagers are already playing the guitar in the church services. Praise the Lord for His work in this church!

The church in Monte Gordo also had Bible clubs during December and five children accepted the Lord. Praise the Lord for the salvation of souls!

We glorify and magnify our Lord for all He has done, is doing and still will do this year! Thank you for your prayer and financial support of our ministry. We remain...

E-MAIL: brimcoffee@hotmail.com

Yours in the white fields, Frank, Darla, Campbell, Cait, Sofia and Stefan

Brim

HOME CHURCH
Chichester Baptist Church
800 Cherry Tree Road
Upper Chichester PA 19014

HOME OFFICE

W.B.F. Mission Agency P.O. box 13459 Arlington, TX 76013